OAK PARK RESIDENCE CORPORATION

January 2008

Dear Becca and Richard,

I can't thank you enough for the wonderful entertainment you provided for our holiday party at Kevil's on December 7, 2007.

The announcement to the staff that you and Richard would be with us again was met with applause and excitement, followed by remembrances of just how funny and entertaining you two had been last year. Of course there was also speculation as to which co-workers might unwittingly become foils for the fabulous Dick O'Day and his quick wit!

Well, let me say that you out did yourselves. The show was even greater than last year and the staff was still talking about **Dick O'Day's Big Lovey Bingo!** a week later.

Having various staff walk through the crowd displaying the bingo prizes like <u>The Price Is Right</u> models was genius! Everyone felt like they were part of the show.

And the rapid fire SPEED BINGO was the highlight of the afternoon. Richard's well executed quips as Dick O'Day, were delicious with just the right amount of humor and sarcasm. You both did an incredible job of "reading" the group and knowing exactly the level of humor to engage in.

What can I add except that you did an incredible job! It was perfect and we look forward to having you back in 2008.

Sincerely,

Beth Swaggerty

Director of Human Resource and Administrative Services

Duy Swaggerly